Revised Lake Erie Board Meeting

January 18, 2010
Solon Ohio Police Station – Community Room
Present:  Mike Babbin, Julie Bare, Pam Cook, Marilyn Duman, Kevin Harrod, Lori King, Chuck Kunsman, Cathy Lautenschleger, Greg McAtee, Tina McCauley, Dave Olivier, Sarah Tobin
Absent: Maryn Bieganski, Bob Burwell, Kelly Cartwright, Morgan Cohara, John Elliott, Mike Gaudiani, Rick Stacy, KJ Stang,  
Guests: George Bare, Frank Campbell, Kim Stewart  
The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by Julie Bare.   
Approval of Minutes from December Board Meeting - Motion to approve the December minutes.  Approved.   

Action Items

1. Funding approval for strategic planning session with Arlene McDonald 
· Julie has been in touch with Arlene McDonald.  Arlene specializes in governance and strategic planning.  USA Swimming will pay Arlene’s expenses to come to Cleveland. 
· Julie has scheduled Arlene to come in and spend time with the new LESI Board on June 25th and 26th.  There will be a Friday night dinner and meeting.  Arlene will also meet with everybody on Saturday. 
·  Julie called both the Marriott and the Hampton Inn in Solon.  The Hampton Inn is more reasonable.  The cost is $100 per day for the meeting room.  They supply coffee, water and cookies.  They will cater lunch in at $10/per person.  The Hampton Inn will also cater in a continental breakfast for $5/per person.  
· The total cost including dinner is approximately $1100.  Motion to approve $1200 for funding for strategic planning with Arlene McDonald.  Approved.  
2. Waiver of Referee requirements for Marilyn Duman –
· Frank stated that Marilyn worked as an Observer at the Youngstown Meet.  We should not have to waive anything.  She evaluated every Official (Referee’s, Stroke and Turns) there.  Julie advised the Board the reasons for the recertification requirements are to make sure people stay current with the rules and procedures within the LSC.  Marilyn and Chuck are both very active within the LSC and up to date with rules and procedures.  

3. Waiver of Referee requirements for Chuck Kunsman 
· Chuck worked 12 sessions  as an Official, but none as the Referee.  Our requirements state that to be recertified as a Referee that you work 6 sessions in a year with 2 as a Referee.  Motion to waive the Referee requirements for recertification for Marilyn and Chuck.  Approved.  
4. Approval of funding for DQ slips 
· We have been using very old DQ slips.  We have almost none left.  We need the DQ slips to match the USA Swimming current rules.  We can purchase 300 pks for $147.00.  This should last approximately 2 years.  Motion to fund the $147 for DQ slips.  Approved.  

Discussion Items

1. Forkapa , Board, Outstanding Service Award 

· The Executive Board determines who receives the Forkapa Award named for Judy Norton Martin Cole who was very active in the LSC after her swimming career was over.  This award was created in her memory to honor a volunteer who continues to volunteer even though they no longer have a child involved in the sport (not a Coach or an Official). Executive Board will meet after the February Board meeting.   Amanda Kiel received this award last year.  
· The Board award was created to honor somebody who doesn’t fit into another category.  
· Outstanding Service Award – given to a long standing volunteer.  Sharon Badertscher won it last year.  She and Kevin Stang will select this year’s recipient. Nominations should be sent to them.   

2. LEAP
· We are the first and only LSC to advance to Level 2.  USA sent us a letter which included opportunities for improvements.  
3. LESI Committee Manual 
· The last time the Board discussed Technical Planning, it was discussed to have it as its own division.  This would need to be a Legislation change.  Julie will have Bob work on this.  The new division would be created and effective after the spring HOD.  The Technical Planning Chair would remain an appointed position for the next two years (although Technical Planning will become its own division).  After two years it would become an elected position.   
4. ASCA certification proposal 
· Kevin presented the ASCA proposal.  This proposal would allow Coaches who have never been ASCA certified the opportunity to obtain an ASCA membership with funding from the LSC.  Coaches would need to meet certain criteria. 
·  John Elliott is tracking which coaches are ASCA certified.  He has received 13 responses.  Not many coaches are ASCA certified.  
· Membership for 1 year is $70.  There are 5 levels to achieve within the program.  Every Coach should be able to achieve Level 2.  Kevin hopes that once a Coach is exposed to the ASCA benefits, they will want to continue their yearly membership.  
· Greg stated the more knowledgeable the Coach is, the better the LSC will become. 
· There are advantages to being ASCA certified. It shows professionalism and access to more coaching tools.  

· Pam suggested designating a specific amount of money towards this program and offering it on a first come first serve basis.  Maybe we can give half of the membership cost upfront and the coaches clubs can pay the other half.  
· Julie suggested this proposal should be discussed at the Coaches meeting at the HOD.  
Reports

1. Athlete Reps (Kelly, Mike, Maryn, Morgan) – absent – no report
2. Coach Reps (Greg, John- absent) – Greg reported that they were in the process of collecting names for the election of the Coaches Representative.  
3. Quad Meet (Sarah) 
· 64 swimmers from LE and OH.  1 disability swimmer (Taylor Hetrick).  3 Coaches attended (1 OH & 2 LE).  
· We made about $900 this year.  Sarah was able to get a great deal on the hotel.   We charged $15 more per swimmer, but we did lose money last year.  
· Next year Indiana would like to include MI, TN and WI for a total of 6 teams.  They do not want to cancel this meet.  This is still in discussion. 

4. General Chair (Julie)  - see written report
5.  Senior (Rick) – absent – no report
6. Age Group (Tina) - see written report 
· Beachwood just opened Lifetime Fitness.  They have 3 pools (2 indoor and 1 outdoor).  Tina talked to the pool manager.  They would like to run a Club Swim Team.  Eventually they would like to join LESI.  
· OTC –The Board agreed that Tom Stacy should be the Head Coach.  We need 1 Coach for every 10 swimmers.  The letter to the parents needs to clarify that the athletes will be traveling with a chaperoned group.  
7. Treasurer (Lori)- no report
8. Secretary (Cathy) – no report 

9. Finance (Mike) - see written report 
· The copiers are working very well, but have encountered one problem.  There is a discrepancy between what Shaker reported and what Solon reported.  We are off by 250 copies.  It is possible that somebody else is using this copier.  If a discrepancy occurs again, we will need to lock it. In the future, we may want to consider charging a $50 minimum, plus the cost of the copies made.  The minimum would cover the normal wear and tear of the copier.  
10. Legislation (Bob) – absent- no report
11. Safety (Marilyn)- see written report 
· Chuck, George and Marilyn made updates to the Safety manual.  They are almost finished with the changes.  
· Each Club will receive a hard copy for their Meet Safety Director. The manual will also be available on the LESI website.  
· Marilyn will work on a Safety presentation for the HOD.  
12. Officials (Chuck) - see written report
13. Technical Planning (Kevin) - see written report
14. Zones (Dave) – see written report from Tina   
· Open Water - We need to be proactive in enabling more swimmers to participate in the Open Water Zone Meet. 
·  It would be nice for them to have their own uniform with a different logo on the shirt and different suits.  
· Open Water swimmers are responsible for their own transportation to and from Zones.  
· LESI needs to provide an Open Water Coach.  
· The Zones Coaches will be Kevin Harrod, CJ Flatley, Katherine Kleinert and John Elliott.  The goal is to introduce these Coaches at Gold Champs.  It was also suggested to introduce the Zones swimmers at a Meet this summer.  
15. Registration (Pam) - see written report  
· We have about 80% of the registered swimmers for 2010.  
· If a swimmer achieves an “A” time at Silver Champs, they will be able to attend Gold Champs. 
·  Pam suggested that all Board reports be emailed at one time.  All reports need to be sent to Cathy by 12:00pm on the Friday before the meeting in order to be emailed to the Board.  If reports are not received by that time, then the individual will have to present their report at the Board meeting.  
16. Sanctions 
·  Frank stated that all Short Course Meets have been sanctioned. 
·  The bid packets for Short Course 2010-2011 will be done by the end of the month.  Bids are due March 31st.
Old Business
New Business
· Mike suggested the possibility of having joint male and female Safety Directors for LESI hosted meets.  Marilyn will have her committee look into this.  
Next Meeting – February 15th - Solon Police Dept.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:35pm
Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Lautenschleger, Secretary

